TOWN OF BARNES ROADS AND RIGHT OF WAY COMMITTEE May 4, 2015

Meeting called to order at the future BAHA museum at 1:00 PM.

Present were Bob Lang, Dan Stein, Greg Martin, Tom Emerson and Don Dealing. Also present were Tom Krob, Tam Larson and Florence Prickett.

Dan Stein continued as acting chair.

A discussion was held regarding the asphalt paving in front of what is now the front door area of the building. When the renovations are complete, the front entrance of the building will be on what is now the back of the building and the area that is in contact with Lake Road will not be used for parking.

The meeting was relocated to the Barnes Office Building at 1:30PM. Tam Larson and Florence Prickett left the meeting.

Agenda approved Emerson/Martin passed.

Minutes for April 13, 2015 approved Emerson/Martin passed.

Martin/Stein made a motion: As a safety solution in order to improve the intersection of Lake Road and County Highway N, the Town will remove the existing asphalt from the building to the radius of Lake Road. As part of the project, the Town will shape a shallow swale for water runoff and relocate the stop sign. The motion was passed.

Bob Lang will contact Tom Toepfer of the Bayfield Highway Dept. regarding this.

A discussion regarding how to address side slope transitions as they meet private property.

Tom Krob has contacted Mark Rammer regarding the removal of an oak tree and a bank of dirt on his property. Mr. Rammer was supportive of allowing the TOB to make these modifications, but would like to see final details/drawings before making a final decision.

It was decided that, for this committee to make the best decision, a site visit would be made on Wednesday May 6 at 12:00 noon in the area near the Lake Road Bridge.

The contact person for the engineering firm Morgan & Parmley Ltd. will continue to be Dan Stein during the design phase of the Lake Road project.

At this point the meting was transferred to Don Dealing, chair.

A discussion of complaints by Cecil Hehl. Stein/Dealing moved to table this until a site visit can be made. Passed.

The issue of lowering the speed limit on Pease Road was discussed and tabled.

Next meeting is May 6 at 12:00 at the Lake Road bridge area.

Meeting adjourned Lang/Martin at 3:30PM.

Respectfully submitted by Don Dealing, Chair